ECCLES COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Eccles Library,
Church Street,
Eccles.

27th July, 2004

Meeting commenced:
7.05 p.m.
"
ended:
9.05 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors Broughton, Jolley, Morris and Pooley



J. Rickman - Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association
J. Evans - Salford Pensioners’ Association

B. Thompson - Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

L. Stone - Grange Road Residents’ Association 

G. Hearn - Park Residents’ Association

J. Phillips - Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club 

B. Holmes - Eccles Townswomen’s Guild

J. Wheelton - Salford Disabled Motorist and Access Association

J. Matthews - Westwood Park Community Association

J. Grieves - Mather Road Railway End Residents’ Association

OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES:


K. Stores - Eccles College


A. Walters 
} Winton Festival


P. Dempsey
}


B. Carter - Member of the Public


A. Cranna - Salford Advertiser


C. Brown - Salford PCT


R. Quereshi - Salford Community Network


J. Fothergill
} Park Residents’ Association


H. Williams
}


M. Coyle 
} Monton Village Community Association


C. Whitefour
}


I. Pickworth - Member of the Public

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:


M. Smith - Area Co-ordinator


C. Tucker - Acting Neighbourhood Manager


M. Relph - Corporate Services Directorate 


C. Kelsall
} Salford Youth Service


J. Burns
}


J. Fawcett - The Lowry


T. McDonald - Assistant Director (Community Services)

1.
ELECTION OF CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT John Matthews be elected as Chairman of the Committee for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

(John Matthews - in the Chair)

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIRMAN

RESOLVED:
THAT Jim Wheelton be elected as Deputy Chairman of the Committee for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

3.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor David Lancaster, Councillor Eddie Sheehy, Honorah Barker (Monton Village Community Association), Elizabeth Charnley, Mark Charnley and George Hunt (Brook House Tenants’ Association).

4.
DATES OF MEETINGS FOR 2004/05

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the following suggested dates for meeting of the Eccles Community Committee during the Municipal Year 2004/05:-


Tuesday, 28th September, 2004


Tuesday, 23rd November, 2004


Tuesday, 25th January, 2005


Tuesday, 22nd March, 2005


Tuesday, 24th May, 2005


Tuesday, 26th July, 2005


RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the meetings of the Committee for the Municipal Year 2004/05 being held on the above dates all to commence at 7.00 p.m., with the exception of those two held in November, 2004 and January, 2005, which will commence at 2.00 p.m., with all meetings to be held at Eccles Library until the commencement of the proposed LIFT development, when arrangements for alternative venues will be made.

5.
REVIEW/CONFIRMATION OF MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMITTEE

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report indicating that the Committee currently had 25 members as follows:-

(a)
Councillors
	Name 
	Representing



	Alan Broughton
	Eccles Ward

	Neville Clarke
	Barton Ward

	Peter Hayes
	Eccles Ward

	David Jolley
	Barton Ward

	David Lancaster
	Winton Ward

	Margaret Morris
	Winton Ward

	John Mullen 
	Barton Ward

	John Pooley
	Winton Ward

	Eddie Sheehy
	Eccles Ward



(b)
Community Representatives


	Name
	Representing



	Honorah Barker
	Monton Village Community Association

	Joyce Evans
	Salford Pensioners

	Francis Green
	Rainbow Users Group

	Jonathan Grieves
	Mather Road Residents’ Association

	Gilbert Hearn 
	Park Residents’ Association

	Barbara Holmes
	 Eccles Townswomen’s Guild

	George Hunt
	Brookhouse Tenants’ Association

	Antonia Makin
	Ellesmere Park Community Action 

	John Matthews
	Westwood Park Community Association

	Joyce Phillips
	Patricroft Ladies Bowling Club

	Jarjis Rahman
	Salford Link Project

	John Rickman
	Eccles Park Joint Bowling Association

	Ron Sharpe
	Parkway Tenants’ Association

	Leslie Stone
	Grange Road Residents’ Association

	Bruce Thompson 
	Ellesmere Park Residents’ Association

	Jim Wheelton
	Salford Disabled Motorists and Access



RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Councillor membership of the Committee, as detailed in (a) above, be noted.




(2) THAT the organisations detailed in (b) above, be confirmed as Members of the Community Committee for 2004/05.

6.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Director of Corporate Services submitted a report detailing the following proposed membership of the Eccles Community Budget Sub-Group for 2004/05.  The report indicated that the Group, comprise 6 persons (1 Councillor and 1 Community Representative from each of the Barton, Eccles and Winton Wards), with Jim Wheelton acting as a non-voting Chairman.

	Barton Ward
	Eccles Ward
	Winton Ward

	Councillor David Jolley

Gilbert Hearn
	Councillor Alan Broughton

Barbara Holmes
	Councillor David Lancaster

John Matthews



RESOLVED:
THAT the membership of the Eccles Community Budget Sub-Group as detailed above be confirmed for the Municipal Year 2004/05.

7.
THE LOWRY - COMMUNITY ACTIVITIES

The Committee received a presentation from Julia Fawcett with regard to The Lowry.  The presentation provided a background to The Lowry in terms of:-

· It added benefit to the Ordsall area, and the City of Salford as a whole

· Past and future projects

· Philosophy and aims


Members were advised that The Lowry was a non profit making organisation and its key philosophy was that it was “based in Salford for Salford”, so actively encouraged the involvement of the community, through locally based projects, activities and facilities, which were funded through the projects commercial activities.  


Councillor Margaret Morris referred to the location of The Lowry and public transport links to it.  Julia Fawcett replied that The Lowry was well served by various bus routes, as well as the metrolink for which a spur direct to the centre, was being sought.  In addition, it was indicated that there was an initiative with local private hire operators to improve links to The Lowry, negotiations on which, were being led by Councillor David Lancaster.  


Bruce Thompson referred to frequent reports in the local and national media incorrectly referring to The Lowry as being in Manchester.  Julia Fawcett replied that she was fully aware of this misconception, and every effort was made to emphasise the fact that The Lowry was located in Salford, as well as promoting the city.


Brian Carter commented that on his visits to The Lowry he had found the staff both helpful and courteous.  Julia Fawcett said that such positive feedback was always welcome, and she would ensure that this was forwarded on to the staff concerned.


RESOLVED:
THAT Julia Fawcett be thanked for her interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

8.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 25th May, 2004, were agreed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

9.
MATTERS ARISING

(a)
Eccles Town Centre Notice Boards


(Previous Minute 94(a) - 25th May, 2004)


Chris Tucker reported that quotes had now been obtained for the refurbishment works to the notice boards located at Eccles Town Centre, and indicated that this  would be in the region of £250, for which an application would be made to a future meeting of the Eccles Budget Sub-Group.


Councillor Alan Broughton commented that although he welcomed the refurbishment of the notice boards, he felt there was a need to ensure that the information which was displayed within them was kept up-to-date.  Chris Tucker replied that there was a commitment to ensure that this was done.  

10.
ECCLES SKATEBOARD PROJECT

Jo Concannon provided the Committee with a brief overview of the Eccles Skateboard Project, a volunteer initiative which had started in October, 2002, with the aim of promoting skateboarding as a positive sporting activity and encourage participation in it in Salford, and in Eccles in particular.  She continued by saying that the project currently had a membership of over 80, and as well as organising skateboarding for young people in a safe, supervised environment, also organised visits to skate parks in and around Greater Manchester.  She concluded by indicating that the long-term objective of the projects was to identify a permanent indoor venue, but this remained unachievable, mainly due to prohibitive financial costs.  


Brian Carter and Councillor Margaret Morris suggested respectively, either one of the vacant shop units within Eccles Precinct or the former British Legion premises, as possible venues for the project.  Councillor Alan Broughton said he had already made investigations with regard to permanent premises, but identifying anything suitable which, was also affordable, had proved impossible.


Chris Tucker drew the discussion to a conclusion, by saying that the future development of the Eccles Skateboard Project needed to be considered within the wider strategy of a youth policy both in Eccles, and the City of Salford.  


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Jo Concannon be thanked for her interesting and informative update, the contents of which were noted.




(2) THAT the Neighbourhood Co-ordinator, in conjunction with the Youth Task Group, be requested to look at developing a co-ordinated youth policy which, within it, would include the future development of the Eccles Skateboard Project.

11.
NEW NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT SYSTEM

The Committee received a presentation from Tom McDonald, the Assistant Director (Community Services), with regard to the new Neighbourhood Management System which was due to be phased in all Community Committee areas across the City, including Eccles. He referred to the Community Strategy which had been operating in the City for over 10 years, and had been extremely successful in engaging the community, and increasing consultation between them, and the more formal decision making bodies of the City Council.  He said that despite its success, it was recognised that the strategy needed to be developed to meet the changing needs of both the City Council and the aspirations of the community, primarly through a multi-agency group approach to dealing with the issues affecting local communities.  As a result the proposed Neighbourhood Management System has been devised, which provided a more consistent model to achieve these goals as well as allowing decision making to be devolved down to a local level.  He concluded the presentation by saying that the proposed structures were anticipated to come into operation from September, 2004, but stressed that as with any major initiative like this, would require time and patience before they were able to achieve the benefits for the City and local communities alike, which had been envisaged when they had been developed.  The Committee were also advised that appointments were still being sought from a number of the new Neighbourhood Manager posts, including that for the Eccles area, but it was hoped that these would be finalised by the end of August, 2004.  


Bruce Thompson expressed concerns that through the new Neighbourhood Management System, and the devolvement of decision making to a local level there would be a loss in co-ordination as at a City wide level, and as a consequence asked how it will be possible to measure the success of projects and initiatives.  Tom McDonald replied that the aim of the new system was to become more responsive to issues and concerns of the local community, and it was through their satisfaction with outcomes that success would be measured.  There was also a need to adopt joined up thinking to resolve issues so that the appropriate agencies and groups could share ideas, and as a result solutions would have a co-ordinated approach.


RESOLVED:
THAT Tom McDonald be thanked for his interesting and informative presentation, the contents of which were noted.

12.
COMMUNITY SAFETY

It was reported that Gary Allen, Greater Manchester Police, was unable to attend the meeting and as a result it was agreed that this item be withdrawn.

13.
ECCLES COMMUNITY BUDGET GROUP

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement 2004/05 in respect of their devolved budget, in addition details were submitted of the meeting of the Budget Group held on 16th July, 2004, which recommended the action indicated with regard to the following applications for grant from the devolved funding allocated to the Community Committee area:-

	Applicant
	Purpose
	Amount Requested
	Recommendation



	(i)
Ellesmere Park Residents
	Towards cost of staging fun day
	£500
	£500 approved

	(ii)
Monton Village Community Association
	Towards the cost of staging Monton Festival
	£1,435
	£500 approved

	(iii)
St. Andrew’s C of E
	Towards the purchase of leather book marks
	£200
	£200 approved

	(iv)
Environmental Services Directorate
	Cost involved with ground preparation and planting of a tree as a memorial to John Bigland, a former member of the Committee (previous Minute 77 - 23rd March, 2004)
	£500
	£500 approved

	(v)
Winton Festival Committee
	Towards hire of children’s entertainer, together with insurance costs and purchase of prizes for the 2004 festival
	£465
	£465 approved



	(vi)
Westwood Park (c/o Social Services Directorate)
	Towards fencing and security measures at the Westwood Park Community Centre 
	£8,141,76
	£8,141.76 approved



John Matthews also reported that the City Council had agreed to increase devolved budgets for all Community Committees across the City, by a total of £250,000 which in turn would lead to an increase of approximately £39,000 for the budget available to Eccles Community Committee, giving it a new total of approximately £74,000 in 2004/05.


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group, as detailed above, be endorsed.

14.
PETANQUE COURT IN ECCLES TOWN CENTRE

Chris Tucker provided the Committee with details of a proposal, which had been made by two members of the British Petanque Association regarding the possibility of creating a permanent outdoor Petanque Court in Eccles Town Centre.  He continued by saying that such a court already existed within the grounds of Buile Hill High School, but this proposal would create a new facility, which would be available to organised clubs, as well as the general public, with the site of the former Age Concern premises, to the rear of St. Mary’s Church, being suggested as a possible location.  The Committee were advised that the land was currently in the ownership of the City Council Development Services Directorate, and would cost in the region of £30,000 to secure.


RESOLVED:
THAT support in principal be given to the proposed outdoor Petanque Court as detailed above.

15.
POST OFFICE CLOSURES

John Matthews reported that the Royal Mail as part of their renewal plan were undertaking a comprehensive review of the network of branches in urban areas, and as a result had drawn up proposal to ensure that the current system remained viable and sustainable, through the closure of one third of all urban branches including those located at 108 Brookhouse Avenue, Eccles, and 136 Worsley Road, Eccles.  The Committee were also informed that both the operation of these two post offices, had indicated that they do not wish to continue operations, even if the Royal Mail chose not to opt for their closure.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Committee's opposition to the proposed closure of the Brookhouse and Winton post offices be recorded, and support be given to any campaigns within the local community to keep them open.

16.
ECCLES FRIENDSHIP FESTIVAL

The Committee received a video presentation from Jon Grieves showing activities of the Eccles Friendship Festival held in 2003, and gave a flavour of this year’s event which was to be held on the weekend of 11th and 12th September, 2004.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be noted.

17.
PATRICROFT BOWLING GREEN

Joyce Phillips raised concerns with regard to the continuing damage to the Patricroft Park Bowling Green, and the trees and shrubbery surrounding it.  Councillor David Jolley said he was aware of this issue and would take them up with the Environmental Services Directorate, with a view to appropriate security measures being installed.

18.
NORTH WEST PENSIONERS’ ASSOCIATION

Gilbert Hearn informed the Group of a half day seminar on Regional Government which was being organised by the North West Pensioners’ Association and would be held on Tuesday, 17th August, 2004, at the TGWU offices at Salford Quays, for which places were still available, for anyone who was interested in attending.

19.
JAMES NASMYTH STEAM HAMMER

Gilbert Hearn referred to recent advertising hoardings which had been placed around the site of the James Nasmyth Steam Hammer, located on Green Lane, Patricroft, and which obscured the view of this industrial feature from the road.  John Matthews suggested that the site of the hammer was privately owned land, and suspected that the advertising hoardings concerned had received planning consent, but it was perhaps possible to liaise with the owners with a view to them being toned down if not removed.


RESOLVED:
THAT the matter be brought to the attention of Joe Martin, the City Council’s Conservation Officer based within the Development Services Directorate, with a view to him investigating the matter and whether the advertising hoardings concerned constitute a planning infringement.

20.
AUDIT COMMISSION

Leslie Stone referred to the meeting of the Committee held on 25th May, 2004, where a representative of the Audit Commission had been in attendance in an observatory capacity, and asked whether there had been any feedback arising from this.  John Matthews replied that they had been promised a copy of the report detailing the observers findings, but as yet had not done so, but would chase this up.
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